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Subject: IEEE 802.1 response to DSL Forum Liaison w.r.t. Ethernet OAM functionality

Thank you for sharing your specific Ethernet OAM requirements in the access aggregation network between DSLAMs and BRASs. We have discussed these requirements during our May’2005 interim meeting and have made the following observations in context of our on-going IEEE P802.1ag work:

1. For your long term use, when CPE will implement 802.1ag, the current scope of P802.1ag should likely satisfy your requirements.

2. In your near term use, where the subscriber CPE may not implement 802.1ag and may even not implement Ethernet, you seem to require a “channel” that allows a unique transaction between BRAS and DSLAM to enquire the status of a peer link (which may trigger non-ethernet or non-802.1ag OAM procedures). Ethernet OAM may not be the only option to realize such a “channel”. One of the other options might be obtaining a specific EtherType for your protocol (please note that there exists a EtherType for SNMP over L2 which might apply in your environments).

3. Implementation of such a channel using a special OpCode in Ethernet OAM is a possibility but we would like to further understand the specific requirements for this near term solution. We currently have following questions:

· You have mentioned optional proactive monitoring of a residential MEP. Is such a residential MEP expected to reside on a CPE or does it reside on a DSLAM? If the residential MEP does reside on a DSLAM, does it represent a CPE or does it represent a residential service on DSLAM?

· When is CCM generation desirable? Further, are there any specific expectations on the periodicity of such CCM generation?

· The use of ETH-LB for your reactive monitoring where the MAC address of residential CPE is unknown will be invalid since ETH-LB is defined as a Unicast Loopback and is does not do any further processing besides mainly swapping the MAC DA (destination address) and SA (source address) and changing the OpCode from ETH-LB Request to ETH-LB response. However, this is where we think that the “channel” requirement seems to arise.

4. We have also briefly looked at the two proposed solutions and the “channel” requirement seems to be common across both. Your responses on the above questions would help us to further formulate our views on proposed solutions.

We look forward to working with you on this topic to make best attempts to accommodate your requirements in current IEEE P802.1ag work. Please note that our next meeting is in San Francisco from July 18th to 22nd, 2005

Sincerely,

Tony Jeffree 

Chair, IEEE 802.1

